
GRASMERE PRIMARY 
SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

 Friday 24th June 2022  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

 
 

  
Week commencing 20/06/2022 

 

Pavlova class Ela and Aiyla 

Sky Brown class Whole class 

Rosen class Sianna M and Magnus 

Simone Biles class Clara and Teddy  

Rashford Class Hughie and Robi-Jo 

                              Malala class Tomas and Eden 

Kadeena Cox class Esra and Zohar 

Sir Captain Tom Moore class Luca and Bora 

 
Message from Neela 

 

Hello everyone,  

 

I hope you have all had lovely weeks. It has been busy here, I have had lots 
of children coming to me with their amazing writing, I’m so pleased to see 
the progress they have made!  

Thank you also for the book donations you all sent in a few weeks ago. I 
have had some lovely Year 5 volunteers in here sorting them out, so they 
will be going to classrooms soon.  

Reception assembly was really wonderful this week, the children have 
learnt so much this half term. Thank you to Kathryn and Fiona who have 
been teaching them. Barley and Sarah are now going to be taking 
Reception until the end of the year, and I know they have been spending 
time in the class again to make sure the transition is smooth.  

Please look at the upcoming dates, we have some very exciting and fun 
events coming up.  

Year 6 performance is underway, and I can see lots of singing and 
rehearsing going on, I’m really looking forward to seeing the final product! 

Have a wonderful weekend! 
 

 

Best wishes, 

Neela 

         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         
         

 
Star of the Week!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dates for your Diary 
 

 
 

 

 

28th June: Nursery 

assembly - 9am 

 

28th June Year 3 family 

learning 

 

Wednesday 29th June: Wild 

City outing for Year 5 

 

1st July- Year 6 transition 

assembly for children going 

to SNS 

 

1st July: Year 2 trip to Stoke 

Newington adventure 

playground – 9.30am 

 

12th July: Nursery & 

Reception out to Little 

Angel Theatre  

 

14th July: Sports Day 

 

16th July Summer Fair 
 



Nursery – Anna Pavlova class 
In Pavlova Class we have been learning about 'Our Wonderful World' and how we 
can save the planet by doing simple things like. Putting our rubbish in the bins, 
turning off the taps and Switching off the lights. We made these Wonderful Worlds 
out of Collage and we promised to love the world.  

 
 

Reception – Sky Brown class 

Sky Brown Class presented a wonderful Assembly on Tuesday afternoon. They sang 
some songs, retold the story of 'Peace at Last' and shared their Art Work. 

 
 
Year one – Rosen class 
Rosen Class have been learning all about instruments that measure the weather. We 
made our own rain gauges and left them outside in the playground to measure 
rainfall overnight.  

   
 
Year two – Simone Biles class 
In Geography we have been learning about Barbados. The children have learnt lots 
of interesting facts about Barbados. They then thought of some questions they could 



ask Maria who comes from Barbados. Ava "We asked her lots of questions and she 
told us about the fruit in Barbados."  Alex "Maria told the class they should ask their 
parents to take them to Barbados!". 

 
 

Year three – Rashford class  
We had a brilliant afternoon learning about and practicing different Buddhist rituals 
for our new RE unit. The children wrote their own mantras and made their own 
malas to welcome positivity and end suffering. 

 
 
Year four – Malala class 
Year 4 have been working on these amazing aliens during their art lessons with 
Barley. This week, we finished them. We think they look out of this world!  

 

 
 



Year five – Kadeena Cox class 
This week in Y5, we have been working on memorising our model text of William 
Shakespeare's Romeo and Juliet using our story maps, as well as exploring some of 
the original language of the play.  

 
 
Year six – Sir Captain Tom Moore 
Year 6 have had a busy week. We've been rehearsing for the production, kayaking, 
drawing nets of 3D shapes in maths, and reading 'Holes' in Destination Reader! 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

Pavlova 98.2%  

Sky 98.7% 

Rosen 96.6% 

Simone 93.3% 

Rashford 98.9%  

Malala 97.5% 

Kadeena  
99.1%  well done year 5 

Sir Captain Tom  92.7% 

Whole School 96.9% 

Call 020 7249 7278 to report your child’s absence or late attendance. 

Or email: absencehotline@grasmere.hackney.sch.uk 

 


